
PeterSchnallM.Tax,Dip.Tax, B.A. Supplementary Submission 2-1

22 January2006

CommitteeSecretary
Joint Committeeof PublicAccountsandAudit
Departmentof the Houseof Representatives
ParliamentHouse
CanberraACT 2600
AUSTRALIA

DearSir or Madam,

Inquiry reviewing “Certain Taxation Matters” within Australia

Here is my secondsubmissionto the Inquiry reviewing“Certain TaxationMatters” within
Australia. In this submissionI haveaddressedanotherpartof theelementsin PartA of theterms
ofreferenceconcerningtheimpactof theinteractionbetweenself-assessmentandcomplex
legislationandrulings.

This submissionseeksto raisetheprofile of thecomplexinterpretationalissuesthat arosewith the
introductionon 1 July 2000of theNewTax Systemlegislationrelatedto the goodsandservices
taxation(GST). It is consideredthatthereis an ongoingrequirementto addressthe significant
complexitiesthat arisewheneventhemostbasicGSTlegislationis soughtto beinterpretedin the
light ofthecapital gainstax (CGT) regimethatwasintroducedfrom 19 September1985.

It is notedthatnumerousamendmentsaddressedtheimpactof the USTin the CGT legislation.In
contrast,not onereferenceis reciprocated,andit is contendedthatthereis simplyno
acknowledgmentin the GSTlegislationthatthe CGTregimeexists.Why is this so?It is submitted
thatonly vaguereferencesexist in theGST legislationto capital assets.Thesereferencesmustbe
relieduponto makeinferencesthat seekto actuallytax CGT capitalgainsastaxablesuppliesfor
GSTpurposes.With respect,anumberof fundamentalinterpretationalanomaliesarisethatcannot
beresolvedby GSTlegislationasit nowstands.Herearesomeexamplesof mattersthatare
potentiallyaffected:themarginscheme,supplyof a goingconcern,therequirementto register;the
broadmeaningattributedto manytypesof suppliesincludingthedefinition of financial suppliesin
theregulations;capital losses;etc.

As aconsequence,thereis a risk thattax-planningopportunitieshaveemergedwith the
introductionof the GST. A taxablesupplyof capitalin GSTlegislationis potentiallynot a
referenceto aCGT assetat all. In the worstcasescenario,underselfassessment,this maymean
thattaxablesuppliesotherwiseexpectedto besubjectto CGT areopento an interpretationthat
concludesthatboth theGSTandCGT is not applicable.

The absenceof CGT referencesin the GSTlegislationcouldperhapsberemediedbya legislative
acknowledgmentin the GSTlegislationthatthe CGT regimeexists.Pleasecontactmeif thereis
anythingfurtheryou requirein relationto this matter.

Sincerely,

PeterSchnall


